

COMMUNITY FOUNDATION

of central missouri

working together, improving lives.

John Baker

Executive Director

September 21, 2018

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

David Russell

Chair

Carolyn Sullivan

Vice Chair

Cindy Mustard

Secretary

Kee Groshong

Treasurer

Charles Allen Wilson Beckett

John Blakemore Anne Churchill

Marsha Fifer Susan Hart

Marie Nau Hunter

Chris Janku Rebecca Jones

Don Laird Ben Loeb

Jerry Murrell Bill Powell Amy Pugh

Dean Runyan Eric Staley

Mike Matthes, City Manager

City of Columbia P.O. Box 6015

Columbia, MO 65205

Dear Mr. Matthes:

Anticipating the 2018 agreement between the Community Foundation of Central Missouri and the City of Columbia, the Community Foundation delivered a check in the amount of \$20,000 to the City in late December 2017. This amount was at the request of the City in discussions between you, the City Counselor, Deputy City Manager, and our Executive Director, John Baker.

\$ 17.984

The \$20,000 included \$17, 964 in salary supplement for calendar year 2018 for John, leaving \$2,036 for other CFCM/City uses.

\$2,016

The Community Foundation Board of Directors voted at their August 27, 2018, meeting to provide a cost of living increase for John in the amount of \$1,444.35, to be paid in full by the end of December 2018. This will leave \$591.65 remaining for City use wherever needed. \$571.65

Feel free to contact me or John Baker if you have questions or you would like us to pursue this through another method or process. If we don't hear from you by the middle of October we'll assume all is well.

Thank you for your support of the Community Foundation of Central Missouri through this and many other means.

Sincerely,

* Please See letter dated December 28, 2017.



COMMUNITY FOUNDATION

of central missouri

working together, improving lives.

John Baker

Executive Director

December 28, 2017

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Chris Janku

Chair

Carolyn Sullivan

Vice Chair

Cindy Mustard Secretary

Kee Groshong

Treasurer

Charles Allen Wilson Beckett John Blakemore Chip Cooper Marsha Fifer

Susan Hart

Marie Nau Hunter

Nathan Jones Rebecca Jones

Sandy Neal

Bill Powell

Amy Pugh Dean Runyan

David Russell

Eric Staley Amy Watson

Mike Matthes, City Manager City of Columbia

701 E. Broadway

Columbia, MO 65201

Dear Mr. Matthes:

Please accept the enclosed check in the amount of \$20,000.00 from the Community Foundation of Central Missouri payable to the City of Columbia.

The check includes \$17,984.00, which will maintain our Executive Director's present salary starting January 1, 2018, for the full calendar year 2018, as well as \$2,016.00 additional, should the CFCM Board of Directors wish to offer the E.D. a cost of living adjustment later this year (CFCM works on a calendar year fiscal year).

We sincerely thank you and the City for your continued support of the Community Foundation and the charitable power that it is already bringing to Columbia and beyond. And should an agreement between the City and CFCM, as previously discussed with John Baker, be executed in early to mid-2018, CFCM will be prepared to submit another check in August 2018 for 2019.

We appreciate your leadership of our City government as you personally seek, like CFCM, to work together to improve lives. Perhaps you'll be able to attend one of our board meetings in 2018.

Thank you very much,

Chris Janku, CFCM Board Chair